

## State of New Hampshire

## HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

CONCORD

34 Swett Avenue Portsmouth, NH 03801

March 13, 2018

The Honorable Patrick O'Donnell Assembly member / 70<sup>th</sup> District State Capitol, Room 2196 Sacramento, CA 94249-0070

Dear Assembly member O'Donnell,

I want to express my sincere appreciation to you for allowing me to use some of your precious time to meet with me during my recent visit to Long Beach.

Our conversations, comparing some of the initiatives in the areas of renewable energy and energy efficiency that both New Hampshire and California are currently wrestling with were very informative. Of course, when comparing a very large state like California with my very small state of New Hampshire it is not easy to identify practices that work in both states. However, some of the ideas that NH is currently discussing have already been tried in California, giving us in NH a chance to compare outcomes and lessons learned.

Thank you for your willingness to allow me to contact you in the future with questions regarding actions that California may be pursuing that could be interesting to us in NH. My appreciation also extends to your capable scheduler Michelle Dilley who was very helpful with making arrangements for our meeting. If you should have any additional information, I would be particularly interested in the Zero-Emission trucks being considered by Tesla and Toyota as part of the trucking fleet at the Port of Long Beach.

Respectfully,

Peter Somssich

NH State Representative District 27 / Portsmouth, NH